From: Torem, Adam (UTC) 
Sent: Monday, July 09, 2007 12:37 PM
To: 'jimsells@rsulaw.com'; 'jimf@capair.com'; 'david.rice@millernash.com'; 'Steen, Andrew W.'; Fassio, Michael (UTC)
Cc: Rendahl, Ann (UTC); Ingram, Penny (UTC); Walker, Kippi (UTC); 'reasche@aol.com'; Kaech, Margret (UTC)
Subject: RE: Roman Solutions d/b/a Rocket Transportation, Docket TC-061847 -- Procedure for Presentation of Settlement Agreement on Weds, 11 Jul 07
TO:  All Parties

FROM:  ALJ Torem

Congratulations on reaching a full settlement in this matter!  I have reviewed the Memorandum in Support of Full Settlement filed by the Applicant as well as the supporting Exhibit and Witness List.  It appears that all issues outstanding from our last on-the-record proceeding have been addressed to the satisfaction of each protestant.

In accordance with WAC 480-07-730(1), -740(2), and -750, I anticipate that Wednesday morning’s scheduled proceeding will be conducted in essentially a standard hearing format.  Of course, given the posture of the case, opening and closing arguments can be waived with perhaps, being offered in their place, a brief recitation of the case history and how the settlement was reached (by the Applicant’s attorney).  In lieu of a formal written stipulation of fact contemplated by WAC 480-07-480, I recommend that all of the Applicant’s witnesses be sworn in together as a panel, as permitted by WAC 480-07-470(10), and that the relevant and legally required evidence is procured from the most appropriate witness available on the panel (whether in person or by phone).  Cross-examination, as necessary, can occur in the same fashion.  Counsel can also offer the documentary evidence into the record in accordance with WAC 480-07-490 and -495.

I don’t believe that any public comment has accrued in this case or that it is necessary via this hearing to solicit anything further, but if any party believes that something should become part of the record under WAC 480-07-498, please bring it to my attention on Wednesday morning.  If any members of the public appear at the proceeding, we will accommodate their desires to offer comments on the proposed settlement as outlined in that same rule.

I trust that this e-mail answers all questions with regard to what to expect on Wednesday morning and the Commission’s preferred process in this matter.

Respectfully,

Adam E. Torem, ALJ

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

